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"LIKE AN EVERFLOWING STREAM"

TEXT: Amos 5s24 "But let justice roll down like waters and right
eousness like an everflowing stream."

Today is the first Sunday in Lent, and, as promised in The
Congregationalist, I am beginning a series of sermons entitled,
"Major Messages from the Minor Prcphets." Before I begin, however,
let me point out that the term, "minor prophets," is somewhat mis
leading. The word, minor, is used here in its Latin meaning of
"smaller, or shorter." It doesn't necessarily mean less important.
With that in mind, I would like to direct your attention this morning
to the prophet, Amos, who, by any standards, is one of the most
important and most striking figures in the whole Old Testament.

For one thing, Amos was a layman. He, himself, tells us that he
was a shepherd and a dresser of sycamore trees. That is, he punctured
the sycamore's fig-like fruit so that it would ripen properly. He
was neither prophet nor priest, yet no Old Testament figure ever had
a more exalted vision of God. And that, in itself, is worth noting.
We Protestants may talk about the priesthood of all believers, but
most lay people don't really seem to believe it. How often I have
heard lay people say, "Of course, I'm only a layman." Part of the
message of Amos, though he never specifically says so, is to remind
us that the depth of our spiritual vision depends on our openness to
God and not on our occupation. In one way or another, God calls each
of us to be both prophet and priest, to exhort and to comfort each
other in His name and for His sake. "I'm only a layman" is a cop-out,
as the story of Amos demonstrates.

Also important is the fact that Amos was the first of the writing
prophets. That fact may not be evident from our present arrangement of
the Old Testament, but it is true, just the same. Earlier prophets,
like Nathan and Elijah, apparently never wrote down what they had to
say and, as a result, we have only a small portion of their total
message. How much we are missing, I suppose we will never really
know. But we can hazzard a guess by considering how much poorer we
would be without such books as Isaiah and Jeremiah, Hosea and Micah.
Had they not had the example of Amos, perhaps they, too, would never
have written their words down. That's another reason why Amos is so
special.

But most important is his message, itself. For Amos is generally
conceded to be the earliest proponent of what we call "Ethical Mono
theism." Prior to Amos, even the Jews were not really monotheists.
Instead, they practiced what we call monolotry. That is, they believed
in the existence of many gods, but they worshiped only one. No one
before Amos seems to have claimed that Yahweh, the God of Israel, was
the only God there was. That, by itself, would make him special. But
add to that his insistence that God demands right-living and not just
ritual, and you have the very heart, not only of Judaism, but of
Christianity, and Islam as well. It is that emphasis that I want to
talk about today.








